February 1, 2010

MEMORANDUM TO: File

FROM: Robert P. Hays, Health Physicis RS —

Materials Inspection Branch
Division of Nuclear Materials Safety

SUBJECT: FAIRVIEW RADIOLOGY, 030-32143, 21-26306-01
Inspection Record No. 2010-01; AITS No. M10-0003

On January 22, 2010, two inspectors attempted to perform an inspection of the subject licensee
at the authorized location of use, 5245 Schafer Road, Suite A, Dearborn, Michigan to verify that
licensed activities had ceased as per the Order. The inspection determined that the licensee
had moved out from Suite A and was currently occupied by a Physical Therapy Group, Advance
Rehabilitation Clinic. The inspectors queried the current occupant, Michael Daneshvar, R.P.T.,
about the former occupant, Fairview Radiology, specifically, Frank Fayz, M.D. Mr. Danehvars
informed the inspectors that he was the building owner and landlord for Dr. Fayz and that Dr.
Fayz had moved out in December 2009..Mr. Danehvars also informed the inspectors that an
individual, presumably a physicist for Dr. Fayz, had come by during December 2009, and did
surveys and wipe tests of the hot lab and all property belonging to Dr. Fayz had been removed
from the premises. Mr. Danehvars allowed the inspectors a walk-through of the facility to verify
that no property or licensed materials remained in the authorized location of use. Ambient
surveys of the hot lab indicated only background radiation levels. The inspectors also learned
that Dr. Fayz had relocated his office to 22000 Ford Road, Dearborn Heights, Michigan, with no
change in telephone no. 313-581-3000. The inspectors traveled to 22000 Ford Road and
determined that Dr. Fayz was not available at the time the inspectors arrived, however, a
secretary for Dr. Fayz was available. A walk-through of Dr. Fayz's second floor office space
indicated that this location was mainly a storage facility for patient records and office equipment.
No nuclear medicine medical equipment or a scanning room was observed. It was verified with
the secretary that no patient scans were performed at that facility. The inspectors left a contact
telephone number with the secretary and requested that Dr. Fayz contact the inspectors to
follow up with the inspection and to determine where the remaining licensed material was
transferred. Dr. Fayz subsequently contacted one of the inspectors and informed him that all
licensed material had been transferred to the physicist and the physicist had mailed to the
Regional office a termination request, licensed material transfer information, and closeout
surveys of the hot lab at 5245 Schaefer Road, Dearborn, Michigan. Follow up at the office for
the submitted documentation determined that the amendment request had been received on
January 22, 2010, with Control No. 318775, and Accession No. ML100220895. AITS No. M10-
0003 should now be considered closed.



“DIVISION OF NUCLEAR MATERIAL AND SAFETY
ACTION ITEM TRACKING SYSTEM (AITS)
CONTROL REPORT

AITS NUMBER: M10-0003

DATE INITIALED:  11/30/2009
INCOMING REQUESTOR/REQUESTED BY: REYNOLDS

PUBLIC RESPONSIVENESS: YES _ NO_X_

DESCRIPTION: ORDER REVOKING LICENSE WITHIN 30 DAYS BASED ON NONPAYMENT OF LICENSE
FEES - FAIRVIEW RADIOLOGY

REMARKS/SPECIAL INSTRUCTIONS: 3 oD

ASSIGNED TO/DIVISION: BLOOMER ADDITIONAL ASSIGNEES:

DATE DUE: | 11/20/2009
CLOSEOUT ACTION:

“Lhspection on Danvary 2, Ao 1O
DATE CLOSED:
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